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CHURCH ACTIVITIES  

SUNDAY  

11.00 am Morning Worship  

11.00 am Pilots        

       Holy Communion    First Sunday  
       Family Parade Service        Third Sunday  

12.30pm     Church Meeting    bi-monthly see diary  
 

MONDAY                    

6.30 pm Boysõ Brigade  Anchor Boys  (5 -8 years)  

6.30 pm    Junior Section  (8 -11 years) 

7.30 pm    Company & Senior Section  

                               (11-18 years) (including band practice)  

 
 

WEDNESDAY  

9.45 -11.15 am Combined Bible Study  

  at Lancaster Road URC       Twice monthly  

2.15 pm Friendship Club    Twice monthly  
 

THURSDAY 

7.45 -9.15 pm Bible Study Group   monthly    

7.30 pm Elders Meeting   bi-monthly  
   
FRIDAY  

5.00 pm    Rainbows            (5 -7 years)  

6.00 pm Brownies  (7-10 years) 

7.30 pm Guides  (10-14 years) 

                Rangers  (14-20 years)  



MINISTERõS LETTER 
Dear Friends, 
 

On Wednesday, 24
th
 September I went to the Green Apostles Day 

at the U.R.C. Church House in London. It was a day about caring 
for the environment and we had four speakers: Mark Dowd from 
Operation Noah, Benedict Southworth from the World Development 
Movement, Elie Ramsey from Christian Aid and Linda Mead from 
the United Reformed Church. 
 

A room in Church House was packed with people from various parts 
of the country. I found the day very interesting and stimulating,     
although at times we were given so much information so quickly that 
it was difficult to take it all in. 
 

Mark Dowd began with the provocative statement that tackling the 
problem of climate change makes dealing with Hitler seem a      
doddle! He then went on to say that the environment is for most 
people a relatively very new issue. The first environment and ethics 
conference took place in 1971. 
 

But he then helpfully gave us a few biblical references including 
Genesis chapter 1, Psalm 24 v.1, Psalm 148 and Colossians    
chapter 1 v.15-20 which show us the close relationship of religion 
and the environment. The bible tells us that God made the world. So 
being a Christian is not only about worship, prayer, justice for the 
poor and loving our neighbour, it is also about caring for the         
environment. Christianity is about more than an individual having a 
right relationship with God, it is also about the created world. 
 

The problem is that we have been overusing the worldôs resources 
and if we continue as we are doing we will run out of the worldôs  
resources. We need to live sustainable lifestyles and make sure the 
worldôs resources are replenished. Mark Dowd gave us three goals: 
          we need right thinking on environmental issues; 
          personal commitment to care for the environment; 
          and to mobilise others to care for the environment. 
 

He argued that we need to do more than recycle goods at home, 
walk children to school rather than drive them, and change to low 
energy light bulbs. All these good caring actions are more than  



counterbalanced by flying long distances for our holidays. Today 
some families are more dispersed throughout the world which        
involves flying to see them and some people take a lot of short     
holidays abroad involving flying. He said he does not want to stop 
people flying but rather encourage them to limit their flying. 
 
The contemporary lifestyles of some people use a lot of the worldôs 
resources. He overheard two young people on the tube having an 
argument which became increasingly animated. They had nothing 
planned for the weekend. He then followed the young man off the 
train and heard him get on his mobile phone and immediately book a 
weekend for them in Budapest. He wondered why they could not 
have done something at home! 
 
Nearly 50% of people in the United Kingdom never fly. But the middle 
class tends to fly a lot and having short holidays involving flying is 
increasingly popular. The rest of the population either never flies or 
only flies once a year. 
 
Sometimes people argue that it is nations like China and India who 
are the problem because of their fast growing consumption and use 
of resources. But if you work out the use of resources per person 
people in the United Kingdom consume about ten times as much as 
the average Chinese person and people in the United States of 
America consume about twenty times as much as the average     
Chinese person. 
 
The great use of carbon, mainly by affluent countries, is causing    
climate change which affects the poorest and most vulnerable people 
worst. So more tropical storms are hitting the Caribbean islands, 
such as Haiti, and more monsoons are hitting Bangladesh. Natural 
disasters have become more common in Bangladesh. The land is 
being eroded and is collapsing into rivers. About four million people 
live in areas susceptible to flooding and erosion. Such people have to 
relocate and some move home not just once but several times. 
 
We were told some good news. Christian Aid has built forty cyclone 
shelters in Bangladesh and these shelters have saved thousands of 
lives. Our own government quite recently refused to make a        
commitment to reducing carbon emissions by 80% by 2050 but the  



NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 
 

Audrey Hayes has been in University College Hospital 
but has now returned to Springview Residential Home. 
 
Pamela Fisher has had a minor operation. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers 
and caring. David. 

     Check out our new website 

campaigning of the World Development Movement, Christian Aid 
and Friends of the Earth has caused the government to change its 
mind and make this commitment. 
 
Although at times there was too much information to assimilate and 
occasionally I wanted to query what was being said I found the day 
very interesting and challenging. I am sure that individual       
Christians and churches should be concerned about environmental 
issues, try to play our part in caring for Godôs world and try to help 
the poorest who are worst affected by climate change. 
 
Christian greetings, 
 
David. 

www.christchurchurcenfield.org.uk 
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 Induction of Revd Dr Andrew Prasad 
new moderator of the Thames North 

Synod of the United Reformed Church 

On Saturday 4th October the Revd Dr Andrew Prasad was   
inducted as the new moderator of the Thames North Synod 
of the United Reformed Church at the City Temple.  There 
was a large congregation for a vibrant, joyful and very     
multi-cultural service which reflected the fact that Andrew 
is  the first Indian moderator in the URC.  The Upper Clapton 
gospel choir welcomed people in song as the congregation 
gathered and sang a special item for Andrew during the    
service.  The Life and Mission Choir and the Walthamstow 
United Reformed Asian Christian Church Choir also  sang 
during the service which was presided over by the Revd John 
Marsh, the General Assembly Moderator.  Amongst the many 
speakers Mrs Andrea Adams introduced Andrew and spoke 
about her connections with him during his time as Personnel 
Secretary at the Council for World Mission,  a young man 
from the  congregation which Andrew is moving on from at 
Dulwich Grove URC spoke in an informal and moving way 
about  Andrewôs contribution to their church and how much 
they were going to miss him, and Revd Dr David Cornick 
(who is now General Secretary of churches together in    
England) gave an Ecumenical Challenge.  The Revd Nigel 
Uden, Moderator of the Southern Province, preached an    
excellent sermon and Andrew received greetings from       
Roman Catholic, Anglican and Methodist representatives in 
addition to representatives from the Thames North 
Synod.  With so much going on the two and a half hour      
service sped by enjoyed by all! 
While he was working at CWM Andrew ministered with Rev 
John Santamu, now Archbishop of York, at an Anglican 
Church at Tulse Hill.  This is part of what John Santamu sent 
as a message to the URC for Andrewôs induction... 
óIt gives me great joy and delight to commend the Revd Dr 
Andrew Prasad to you as your Moderator this year.   



The Friendship Club  
 

 A very warm welcome is extended to members and 

friends to join the meetings on alternate  Wednesdays 

at 2:15pm in the Church Hall.  
 

Nov 12th. The Mission To Seafarers    

 Mrs P. Davies 
 

Nov 26th. The art of Quilling  Miss L Hughes  

Hand made cards for sale  
 

Dec 10th. Towards Christmas. With an update on the 

work of CRISIS Mr J Williams  

Cards and a Christmas tea  
 

God is our Refuge and Strength,  

 An ever -present help in trouble.  

Psalm 46  
Lily Smith 

My wife Margaret and I have known Andrew for the past 20 
years as a deeply spiritual and humble man; a person of 
prayer and a strong pastoral heart, rooted in the love of our 
Lord  Jesus.  We remember with fondness and thanksgiving 
the way he ministered with us at Holy Trinity Tulse Hill, South 
London, drawing deeply on his experience of God at work in 
the Church of North India and his work with the Council for 
World Mission.  He has a strong track record in working      
ecumenically .......He is a óGood Eggô - receive Andrew and his 
family with grace and love.ô 

Syliva Coombs 



3rd  Enfield Boysõ Brigade  

Annual Enrolment Service  

Sunday 5 th  October 2008  
 

The 3 rd  Enfieldõs Annual Enrolment Service this year also 

tied in with the celebrations taking place in 2008 for the 

125th  Anniversary of The Boysõ Brigade. The first Boysõ  

Brigade Company was formed in Glasgow on 4th  October 

1883, meaning that this service took place just one day 

over 125 years since the beginning of our organisation. 

With it being the first Sunday of the month, the service 

also incorporated Christ Churchõs monthly Holy Communion 

service.  

The Enrolment Service is seen as one of the main events in 

the 3 rd  Enfieldõs calendar, even more so   considering the 

milestone that The Boysõ Brigade has reached this year. It 

was very pleasing to see an     excellent turnout from all 

sections, with only four Boys missing out of the entire  

Company. 

During the service, which was led by Christ Church        

Minister and 3 rd  Enfield Chaplain, Revd David Atkinson, 

each Boy was presented with their membership card for 

the 2008/2009 session, and a number of awards were given 

out. These included special 125 th  Anniversary Community 

badges to members of the Anchor Boys and Junior Section, 

for their work during the summer in raising money to      

donate to the RNLI, and three members of the Company 

Section were presented with the Discovery Badge, which is 

the first of the three major awards in the BBõs new award 

schemes.  



There was also one promotion, with Sam Rowsell becoming an 

NCO after being promoted to the rank of Lance Corporal.  

The act of Enrolment is something which every BB Company 

does once a year, where the Officers and then the Boys re -

dedicate themselves to the work of the Company, and the 

congregation of the Church renew their support of the work 

of the Company. The service concluded with Holy Communion, 

which we feel was a very good occasion as it gave many mem-

bers of the Company the chance to experience what is an im-

portant and special aspect of Christian life, rather than sim-

ply being taught about it.  

The Boysõ Brigade is now 125 years old, and the 3rd  Enfield 

has been around for almost 118 of those. Hundreds of people 

have been involved in our Enrolment Services in the past, and 

we hope and pray for many more to come in the future.  

Tom Boorman 



Going 

For 

     Growth  

2008 Every Person Challenge 2008  
 

Going for Growth  

How to share your faith  
Led by Andrew Willets of GEAR  
(Group for evangelism and Renewal within the 

United Reformed Church)  
 

An exciting programme with 

something for everyone  
 

Saturday 22nd November 2008  
 

10am ñ 4pm 
 

Lancaster Road Church URC 
 

Please bring you own lunch. Drinks will 

be provided  
To book your place please contact or leave a    

message with Rosemary 8363 6571 or  

Sylvia 8363 3543  



Christ Church  

Christmas Fayre  
We invite you to join us for our  Christmas Fayre 

on Saturday November 15th from 10.30am until 

3pm. 

There will be the usual stalls, plus a special   

Christmas stall which will be selling some handmade 

items.  

Our friends from the Pure Word Healing Ministry 

Church will again be providing their excellent hot 

lunches. 

Come and help us to make this an  enjoyable time of 

fellowship together.                            Marion  

Christmas Services at Christ Church 
 

§ Lessons and Carols 14th December 11am 

§ Christingle 18th December 6 for 6.30pm service 

§ At Lancaster Road URC Christmas Eve       

Communion 24th December 11.30pm 

§ Christmas Day Service 25th Dec 10am 

§ Breakfast Service 28th December 10.30am 


